CENTENNIAL PINES CLUB MEETING MINUTES

June 6, 2018
Members in Attendance: John Capasso, Sandy Dalton, Richard Krasner, Sharon McKenney, Elaine Monticollo, Jerry Morgan, Clark Perks and Nicole Testa
Also in attendance: Jim Zambon, Sheila O’Connell and John Cipollone
The meeting began at 7:05 p.m.
Sandy Dalton gave a report on the meeting with the State and interested parties on the dam construction. Dam repairs will not begin until all monies have been collected.  The road across the dam will be closed for approximately 3 months.  They estimate approximately a month of preparation time (lowering the lake, removing trees and brush and moving electrical and gas lines) and 3 months of actual dam construction.  At this point, construction could begin in the fall of 2019, continuing in to the winter season.  This is all subject to every party submitting their respective funds for the repair.  The estimate of costs at this point is approximately 2 million dollars.  If the repair is delayed, costs will obviously increase.  There was a discussion on the type of guard rail which will be placed across the road.  The Board unanimously voted for a reinforced wood rail, but that will be subject to approval from the State and all other interested parties.  These railings are more expensive than wood or other choices.   Also discussed was a rolled concrete version of the wrap of the dam.
Sandy also reported on the beach improvements.  Electricity at the beach is once again an option since the source on the neighboring property is more accessible than originally reported.  The Board voted unanimously to move forward with a plan to install an electrical line and prepare for a phone hook-up at the beach area.
Nicole Testa reported that the beach party plans are in progress for June 16. A discussion followed as to how we should keep the beach clean all summer.  The Board discussed the possibility of hiring a student to maintain the beach and place the trash and recycles at curbside.  Nicole volunteered to be the point person for this project.  

Jim Zambon reported that 25 notices of delinquent payment were sent out and 5 homeowners responded with plans to pay overdue monies.  A discussion followed on further leins of certain properties.  

John Cipolone asked for clarification of for sale signs and a discussion followed as to how to enforce the existing rules.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 pm.

